
7th October 2022

Mr D Kenny
Executive Headteacher

Stars of the week 
Congratulations to this week’s 

Stars. We are very proud of you!

Nursery: Jacob Clarkson
Tommy Evans-White

Reception: Dottie Rae Yeadon
YEAR 1: Rosie Connell
YEAR 2: Lewis Easton-O’Connor
YEAR 3: James Weston
YEAR 4: Charlotte Gore
YEAR 5: Bella Dilworth
YEAR 6: Ellie Mae Bond
PPA: Oliver Williams
Afterschool: Jenson Hessey

Headteacher Message

.

YEAR ATTENDANCE 
THIS WEEK:

NURSERY 87.0%

RECEPTION 93.3%

Y1 98.8%

Y2 95.8%

Y3 95.5%

Y4 99.2%

Y5 90.5%

Y6 97.4%

TOTAL 94.7%

YEAR TO DATE 95.4%

George Merrison

Terrific Timekeepers
Can we remind Parents/Carers
that doors open at 8.20am.Our 
terrific timekeepers for this week are 
our Y3, Y4 and Y5 pupils. Well done 
to those who arrived on time and 
ready to learn.

National Bathtub Day
Today is National Bathtub Day. 
National Bathtub Day encourages 
people to immerse themselves 
inside of their bathtub and truly 
relax. After all, is there any better 
way to unwind? So grab your 
bubble bath, bath bombs, bath 
salts and scented 
candles, create 
that soothing 
ambience and 
relax, relax, relax!

Parent App
There are still a number of parents 
who haven’t yet installed the ‘My 
Child At School’ app on their phones, 
slips have gone home to those 
parents regarding these. 
If you are having any 
issues, or need a 
password reminder 
then please call round 
to the office.

Dear Parent/Carers
Thank you for your support, as always, at our Mac Millan coffee morning. It was great to
see so many of our school community coming together to raise money for such a worthwhile
cause. Soon we will share the total figure with you.
On Wednesday, all our year 6 children attended a taster day at our secondary school,
Lord Derby Academy. They were treated to a range of taster sessions including making
phone stands in design and technology to learning about Macbeth in English. The
children had a wonderful time and their behaviour and interactions were exemplary, as always. For year 6
parents, this is a final reminder that all secondary school applications must be submitted by
31st October 2022. If you need support with this, please pop in to the office.
Finally, thank you for your attendance at our annual meeting with the class teacher. From those who were
there, feedback has been extremely positive however, attendance wasn’t as high as it normally is. If you
have any feedback, positive or perceived areas for improvement, we would love to hear from you.

Mr D Kenny – Executive Headteacher

Nasal Flu Spray
The NHS Immunisations team will be 
in school on Thursday 13th October 
administering the vaccine. (only to 
those children whose 
parents have given 
consent).

Please remember to top 
your ParentPay accounts 
up daily.

What Do I Do Outside School?
Well done to Louie Young from Y5. 
Louie took part in an LFC football 
training session and was lucky enough 
to meet Jordan 
Henderson. Louie’s 
session was filmed 
and will now be used
for an LFC televised 
advert, so keep your 
eyes peeled everyone!



FOCUS OF THE WEEK

. 

Dates for your diary
13th October: Nasal Flu vaccinations
18th October: School Photograph Day
31st October: Secondary School Applications           
deadline

LATE PICK UP FROM SCHOOL
If children are not collected at the normal pick up time of 
2.50pm OR are late being collected from an afterschool 
activity, they will go into afterschool which is chargeable
as follows:
½ hour from school close time= £3 per day   
1 hour from school close time= £5 per day
anything after 1 hour up until 5.30pm = £10 per day
(Late after 5.30pm - £1 for every minute late)

WORDS OF THE WEEK
MATHS – Century
ENGLISH – Practise

Have you applied for your Secondary 
school place?

'The Year 5/6 Football Team had a wonderful day completing in the Huyton Football 
League. Showing resilience and teamwork, they won 2 of their games and drew 2.

Do you take part in any afterschool clubs or 
have any hobbies outside of school? If so, email 
the school office with a photograph and tell us a  

bit about what you do, and who knows you 
could find yourself in our newsletter! 


